
Public Hearing            February 24, 2004 
 
 At 7:15 p.m. Deputy Supervisor Carges called to order a public hearing at the 
Town Hall, 18 State Street, Brockport, New York, on February 24, 2004.  The purpose of 
the public hearing is to hear all persons in favor of or against the proposed extension of 
the Sweden Consolidated Sewer District and the establishment of  Drainage and Lighting 
Districts in an area known as the Northview Subdivision in the Town of Sweden.   
 
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT 
Councilperson Carges 
Councilperson Connors 
Councilperson Ferris 
Councilperson Windus-Cook 
Supervisor Lester – Excused 
 
OTHERS IN ATTENDANCE 
Finance Director Leisa Strabel 
Town Clerk Janet Olivieri 
 
Visitors: 
Jim Hamlin, 50 Park Ave. 
Don Lewis, Schultz Associates 
Dan & Susan Carlson, 7268 Fourth Section Road 
Gary Webster, 6711 Fourth Section Road 
 
 The Town Clerk read the legal notice of the hearing.   Deputy Supervisor Carges 
asked if there were any questions or comments. 
 

• Gary Webster asked if the residents on the south side of Fourth Section Road 
would be able to connect to the extended sewer main.  The Highway 
Superintendent responded that everyone on the south side of Fourth Section Road 
would have to join for this to be possible. 

• Dan Carlson asked about the lighting plans for the development and the long 
range plans for Route 531.  The Board replied that the lighting design will be 
reviewed in the Planning Board phase of the project and NYSDOT is responsible 
for any improvements or extensions to Route 531. 

 
 As there were no further questions or discussion, the Deputy Supervisor closed 
the Public Hearing at 7:31 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Janet L. Olivieri 
Town Clerk 


